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20 December 2024 
 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian 
 
Year 11- December Update 
 
Firstly, I would like to say a huge well done to all Year 11, they have had an intense couple of 
weeks with their mocks but have risen to the challenge. It was one of the most successful mock 
sessions we have delivered and this has been largely down to the attitude of the students.  
 
As we approach Christmas we conclude the first milestone of the Year 11 credit system, the 
points they have earned thus far will determine if they’re allowed to participate in dress up day. 
Students have embraced the credit system and by the final week of this term they have an 
average of 54 credits per student.  
 
The Christmas break will allow them time to relax and reflect before we continue the build 
towards their GCSE’s. There will be a mock results day in the first week back where students will 
receive their results in a similar way to the summer. Those grades will reflect the mocks they sat 
and in some subjects this will not have been the full course, therefore more information about 
how the grades for mocks have been calculated will follow when their reports are sent home.  
 
There will be another Year 11 Parents’ Information Evening towards the end of January with the 
focus on effective revision and path ahead to Easter. The date for this will be confirmed in the 
new year.  
 
As a reminder, revision sessions will continue in January and they will become ever more 
important as we progress towards the summer exams, please encourage your child to attend 
these consistently.  
  
Thank you for your ongoing support and Happy Christmas. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mr J Pearson 
Assistant Headteacher 
 
 


